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The Global Gazette
Official Newsletter of the Global Manufacturing Research Group (GMRG)

(Translated in Dutch above)

May, 2007 Issue
Please note: 

A new countries translation of our organizations name will occur on each new Gazette
VISION STATEMENT:
The Global Manufacturing Research Group (GMRG) is a multi-national community of researchers dedicated to the study and improvement of manufacturing supply chains world-wide. Through systematic study and research throughout the world, the GMRG aims to improve manufacturing supply chains through the development of theory and dissemination of results. By sharing ideas, results, and concepts with research colleagues and manufacturing executives around the globe, the GMRG serves to strengthen the linkage between research and practice.  

Our Infamous Photo Gallery:

[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]?





GMRG Dinner at the 2006 DSI Meeting, San Antonio

2007 ANNUAL GMRG MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT

Host: College of Business Administration (CBA), Kansas State University, Manhattan, Kansas, U.S.A. 

(www.cba.k-state.edu)
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Notice:

A general reminder for our members to renew their 2007-2008
membership (Please see attached form)
The GMRG People Now Speak their Piece:
THE PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

Danny Samson
University of Melbourne (Australia)


This is an exciting time for GMRG. As we prepare for our next major conference in July in Kansas, we already
have some 500+ data points in our new data set, comprehensively covering our domain of manufacturing
management modules. We are also experimenting with some new modules, for which we have collected data on down-under companies in Australia. And there’s more data coming in!  Our collective research and publications output should spike as a result of all this activity, and we have specially arranged the 2007 conference to drive this. The 2007 conference, coming up soon (see the GMRG.org website), will involve a series of working sessions, focused directly on preparing analyses and scholarly manuscripts. You'll want to be there! Jack Wacker and Chwen Sheu have done a wonderful job on planning the upcoming conference, which Chwen will host in his usual classy way I am sure. Thanks in advance to Chwen, and KSU for hosting us. Jack, with Chwen have been working hard, as have others, on getting the data into shape. 

Thanks! 

As usual there will be great networking and fellowship opportunities, as well as the working sessions. 

Best wishes

Danny Samson

 
DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

Clay Whybark

University of North Carolina (USA)
On a personal note, Neva and I have good news to report after a scary couple of months.  In February of this year, Neva had what our Doctor thought to be one of the stomach viruses going around.  After several days of no improvement, we went in to see the Doctor.  He did a couple of tests and immediately scheduled an ultrasound.  After the ultrasound more tests were done and the Doctor scheduled Neva for the first available MRI, so we spent a glorious Saturday night while the MRI was done.  Our Doctor then referred us to a kidney specialist (called a Nephrologist which made us think that Nefertiti was the first).   He said the diagnosis was kidney failure and determined that Neva needed to start kidney dialysis as quickly as she could get ready.

Needless to say, we were devastated, but have learned to do what has to be done. So we started to learn everything we could about what was involved.  We watched videos and began to learn about the alternative procedures.  We began to talk to others who had faced similar problems and to consider specialists for a second opinion.  A couple of trips we had planned were canceled and we stopped making plans for travel this summer.  Meanwhile Neva was donating a lot of blood for more monitoring.

Early in March, she began to feel better, strong enough to do a little around the house. As the Doctor continued monitoring her, the diagnosis was changed to kidney insufficiency.  She has continued to improve and is now driving, doing the business of managing the household, going out occasionally and generally getting back into the swing of things.  She feels and looks much better.  

Just recently, Neva has been cleared to travel and has been told that her kidney function is still improving.  We are no longer on the fast track for dialysis, but there is still much uncertainty.  We don’t know why the problem occurred or why it seems to be improving now.  She is still undergoing tests to see if the underlying cause for the episode can be determined.  We realize that dialysis may be in the future, but is not imminent.  In the meantime, Neva and I are both looking forward to seeing the GMRG family this summer.  

MESSAGES FROM THE VICE PRESIDENTS

In the following paragraphs, several vice presidents have addressed their functions and provided relevant news.

VP OF MEMBERSHIP

Chwen Sheu 

Kansas State University (USA)

Greetings! First, I would like to invite you to attend the 2007 GMRG meeting in Manhattan, Kansas, July 12-15. Dean Yar Ebadi of the College of Business Administration, Kansas State University has graciously agreed to host the meeting. With his full support, I am prepared to give my best effort to make this a productive experience for our members. 

Obviously, the primary theme of this annual meeting is research, using the data collected from the current round of survey. While the meeting details are to be finalized, the format of this meeting will be workshop like and the attendees will join different research groups, arranged based on the research subjects (e.g., outsourcing, purchasing, forecasting, etc.), to discuss research projects and analyze data. Hopefully, the attendees will leave the meeting with preliminary statistical results, well-outlined manuscripts, and a research network. More importantly, we hope the attendees can begin to submit their work a few months after the meeting.

You can find the preliminary meeting agenda and registration form on the GMRG website: www.gmrg.org. Here is some specific information I would like to share with you.

1. For the hotel reservation with Holiday Inn, Manhattan, please call (785) 539-7531 and mention the GMRG meeting to get the special rate of $79 plus tax per night. The special rate is available for the nights of July 11 – 15. Please make your reservation as soon as possible. 
2. Please give me your flight schedule as soon as it is available. I will try to make the airport pick up arrangements. 
As of May 6, the following members have indicated their intentions of attending the meeting. Please let me know if you have any update. Thanks.

Australia: Danny Samson, Damien Power: Canada: Rob Klassen; Ireland: Brian Fynes; Italy: Matteo Kalchschmidt; Korea: B.H. Rho; Poland: Danuta Kisperska-Moron, Artur Swierczek ; Taiwan: C.L. Yang, H.W. Tien; U.S.A: Clay & Neva Whybark, Jack Wacker, Rhonda Lummus, Ike Ehie, Dennis Krumwiede, Tobias Schoenherr, Chwen Sheu; 
K-State: Anil Gurung, George Cai.

Again, more meeting details are coming in the next few weeks and will be posted on the GMRG website (www.gmrg.org). In the meantime, please let me know if you have any questions. I look forward to seeing you in Manhattan, Kansas, USA. 

Best regards,

Chwen
VP - DATA ACQUISITION

Jack Wacker

Arizona State University (USA)

Hello GMRGers;

All is going well with our data gathering. We are receiving many new sets. This data set receiving is sort of a mixed blessing. Each data set has to be validated so that it will be compatible with all the other data sets. Shortly we should have nearly 550 to 600 samples from 11 countries. With 277 or so variables, it will mean that we have just less than 200,000 blank space, each one having to be validated. Unfortunately, the data validation program has numerous ‘bugs’ that are not easily corrected.  We have been working without any graduate assistance or any assistance at all except for the response from those that we have e-mailed about specific difficulties. We know some of you are using graduate students to collect and correct all problems. Yet graduate students have numerous difficulties including limited understanding of manufacturing, importance of GMRG code compatibility between data sets. The addition of hidden codes means that for each observation they have to be changed to be compatible with the other data sets. Here are some examples of problems … most we caused by our ignorance:

1. Some questions were left out on early versions of the GMRG validation program. We have corrected this difficulty on the current version of the GMRG validation program Version 2-1. The missing questions on the first version of the validation sheet are: PR04.N; PR08.M; OU10.E; OU10.F; OU10.G; OU11.F; OU11.G; OU11.H; OU11.I; MC13; SF10.A; SF10.B; SF10.C; SF11; SF12.A; SF12.B; SF13.  We have corrected these problems on the current validation sheet Version 2-1. They are in yellow on the Validation sheet 2-1.

2. There still exists a difficulty with various questionnaires that have been used in the data gathering.  First, there was an early version that gathered data before the Phoenix meeting. Second, there were some modifications of the questionnaire during the Phoenix meeting. Naturally, none of the modifications were present in earlier data gathering so these questions will have smaller samples.  There was only one requirement for these modifications… to not change any question numbers. To our knowledge, the question numbers were not modified for optional modules.  (However, some wording of the questions on the questionnaire varies slightly or was modified to add clarity.)

3. Another difficulty is that some of the cells were formatted for percentages or currency. This format is entirely GMRG’s (my) fault on early versions of the Validation Excel worksheet. But, this format makes it impossible to import the data as variables into most of the common statistical programs. GMRG believes that the data should be in an importable format with no formatting of data other than numbers or certain text such as Yes/No answers that can be changed by most statistical programs.

4. A question that was intentionally left was CG30 (duplicate of CG26); 

Although many of the problems have been corrected, GMRG does not believe that all the problems are solved for the GMRG validation program. In our experience data validation takes hundreds perhaps thousands of hours of detailed work to ensure that the data are comparable between data sets. GMRG does not know of a single human that could do a better job of validation than Clay Whybark. Yet on data set GMRG 2.0, after Clay spent a tremendous amount of time validating the data we still found many data points that had to be modified. So please do not be upset with updates on validation difficulties. 

For data gatherers that have 50 or more samples, we may be able to help put the Required Section data in a format so that you can import it directly into SPSS. Many other statistical programs are capable of importing SPSS data. For small sample gatherers, those with less than 50, we will distribute the data based on to the number of samples you have submitted in Excel format.  

There is some great news for those data gatherers that gather more than 100 samples, the GMRG will donate to them $1000 from the GMRG treasury. We hope that these data gatherers will use the funds for travel. 
Best wishes and TYA  Jack Wacker

Information from:

Amrik Sohal
Monash University, Australia
1. The 8th International Research Conference on Quality, Innovation and Knowledge Management
was held in New Delhi, India in mid February 2007. Organized by the Department of Management, Monash University with Amrik Sohal as the Chair, the conference attracted 130 delegates from 22 countries.  Keynote speakers were Mr Kapil Sibal, the Indian Minister for Science and Technology and Professor John Bassent, Imperial College, London. Other activities included a pre-conference tour to the Pink City, Jaipur in Rajasthan and a post conference tour to the Taj Mahal in
Agra.

2. Forthcoming conference: The Fifth International Conference on Supply Chain Management and Information Systems (SCMIS 2007) is to be held in Melbourne, Australia from December 9th to the 12th, 2007.  The Conference web website is listed below as:                                  www.monash.edu.au/emo/scmis07

---------------------------------

Thanks.

Amrik

GMRG RESEARCH PAPERS

 (Members, please continue to send me your GMRG publication information.)

· Pagell, M., Krumwiede, D.W. & Sheu, C. (2007). Efficacy of environmental and supplier relationship investments - Moderating effects of external environment, International Journal of Production Research.  
· Wacker, J.G. Yang, C.L. & Sheu, C. (2007). Productivity of production labor, non-production labor and capital: An international study. International Journal of Production Economics, 103(2), 863-872.
· Wacker, J.G. & Sheu, C. (2006) Effectiveness of manufacturing planning and control systems on manufacturing competitiveness: Evidence from global manufacturing data. International Journal of Production Research, 44(5), 1015-1036.
· Schmenner, Roger W., and Gyula Vastag, “Revisiting the Theory of Production Competence:  Extensions and Cross-Validations.”  Journal of Operations Management, forthcoming.
· Vastag, Gyula, and D. Clay Whybark, “Inventory Management: Is There a Knock-On Effect” International Journal of Production Economics, vol. 93-94 (January 2005), pp. 129-138.
For articles over 2 years old, please view them on the WEB at:

http://www.gmrg.org/
Way to Go!!!!!!!!

A LITTLE GMRG HISTORY

A Note From the Director

Our intrepid editor, Dennis Krumwiede, asked several of us for some of the history of our organization.  Early in our existence, one of the things that perplexed people when they got involved with the GMRG, was something called the “founding committee.”  Some of you may remember that was the title for a list of names that used to decorate our letterhead long before we had our logo.  It was also a list in an appendix to one of our early history documents.  Back in the early days, persons new to the group would often ask, “Who are those people?”  The question hasn’t come up for several years because of changes to our organization and the turnover of people involved.  So pull up a chair and I’ll tell you the tale of the Founding Committee.

The concept of a global questionnaire on manufacturing practices grew out of survey research that Boo-Ho Rho had done on executives in Korea.  He reported his results at a Pan Pacific Business Association Conference in Seoul, Korea in 1985.  After his presentation we discussed the feasibility of launching a global survey project and agreed to give it a try.  Over the next year, we worked on the questionnaire.  We also outlined the objectives, determined the topics, and laid out the logistics of conducting the project. Three goals under laid the project: develop a survey that could be used around the world, create a network of researchers to work on the survey and distribute the results to researchers that were unable to be directly involved.  We called this the global manufacturing practices project.

In August of 1986, Boo-Ho and I met again in Seoul to finish the survey.  The Korea Productivity Center had agreed to support the data gathering effort in Korea, so we met with them for their input.  On the last day of my stay, Boo-Ho, Neva and I were joined by Mr. Wu of the Korea Productivity Center to make a final pass of the survey.  We ended up in our room in the Seoul Hilton where we worked into the night and early morning to finish it.  (I don’t think Mr. Wu knew what he had gotten himself into.)   Boo-Ho then started gathering data in Korea and I started in China.  Eventually all of our original objectives were met.  We even bundled the first survey data with the Global Manufacturing Practices book to assure wide distribution.  As we moved forward with the data gathering, we attracted other researchers and they began gathering data and involving their contacts.  

In June of 1990 many of the people who had been working on the global manufacturing research project met for a workshop in Shanghai, China.  We were fortunate to have the support of the Shanghai Institute of Mechanical Engineering, the Sanhak Foundation (then known as the Korea Traders Scholarship Foundation), the Indiana Department of Commerce and the Global Business Center at Indiana University.  This enabled us to bring together researchers from around the world.  We even got to see some of the plants in China from which the data were gathered.   It was right after this workshop, at a meeting of the Pan Pacific Business Association in Seoul, that we encounter the “Founding Commettee.”


Most of the group that had been in Shanghai attended the meeting in Seoul, where five years before, it had all started.  Included in the meeting was a manufacturing practices track in which we participated and which we used to introduce others to our work.  One of the sessions in this track was devoted to a discussion of formally creating a group to continue and expand the global manufacturing practices project.  Agreement to do so was substantial and the next task was to select a name.  Many started with the acronym first, you know, things like: GLOB, GLUM, GLUE. MUG, MUGGLE, etc.  Since nobody seemed to be able to come up with a clever acronym that made sense, Boo-Ho (always the rational one) suggested Global Manufacturing Research Group and here we are.  Oh, the people at that session were declared the Founding Committee.  Many are still active with us.  They are listed at the end of this article with their affiliations at the time.

Note from the edtor:  If you are getting more and more curious about the history of GMRG as I am, then you can read the following articles:

Global Manufacturing Practices: A Worldwide Survey of Practices in Production Planning and Control, (edited with G. Vastag) Elsevier, Amsterdam, 1993

What is GMRG and Why are These People Smiling?” (with K.A. Brown) DSI Newsletter, February-March, 1998

HAVE NEWS, LET US KNOW

Please feel free to let us know of any GMRG related news that you would like to have added to the next issue of the Gazette.  Such information is greatly appreciated.


Attachment # 1

[image: image6.png]H 06?‘0

s
4Rc




Assessing global competitiveness of manufacturing supply chains through an international alliance of leading universities

Membership Fee for August, 2007 until the 2008 GMRG Annual Conference 
Name (print or type):

.  


	
	Last                                                    First                                            Middle

	Your Name
	

	Department
	

	University
	

	Street Address (P.O Box):
	

	City, State
	

	Country:
	

	Business Phone:
	

	FAX
	

	Home Phone
	

	e-mail:
	


	Registration Type
	Fee
	Fee Selected

	Membership Registration (a one-year GMRG membership)
	US$ 50
	

	Student Registration (a one-year GMRG membership)
	US$ 25
	

	Total Registration Fee:
	US$  


Payment by CHECK 

Payment by CREDIT CARD (Master Card or Visa only)

	Your Name as appears on Card
	

	Type of Card
	

	Name on card
	

	Card Number:
	

	Expiration Date:
	

	
	

	Signature for credit card payment:
	


Make out to: GMRG C/O University of Melbourne, and send (with this form) to: Prof. Chwen Sheu by email, csheu@ksu.edu, fax: +1 785 5321339, or 101 Calvin Hall, Kansas State University, Manhattan, KS 66506, USA.  
De Globale Krant








This website newsletter is sponsored


 By the College of Business,


Kansas State University


Dr. Chwen Sheu, Fellow


www.gmrg.org














The Global Gazette


The Global Gazette is the Official Newsletter of The Global Manufacturing Research Group.


CIBERS


Professor Danny Samson, President


Professor Dennis Krumwiede, Gazette Editor
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